
 

ASMFC Atlantic Striped Bass Board Meeting Scheduled for December 
16th to Consider Changes to 2025 Management Measures 

Informational Webinar to be Held December 5th 

with Public Comment Deadline December 10th 
 

The draft agenda and meeting materials for the December 16th Atlantic Striped Bass Management Board 
meeting are now available at https://asmfc.org/files/AtlStripedBassBoardMaterials_Dec2024.pdf or on the 
December 2024 Atlantic Striped Bass Board Meeting page.   
 
The Board will meet in-person and via webinar on Monday, December 16 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. to consider 
changing 2025 management measures to increase the probability of rebuilding the stock by the 2029 
deadline. The meeting will be held at the Westin Crystal City, 1800 Richmond Hwy, Arlington, VA 22202. The 
Advisory Panel Report and all written comments received by December 10 will be posted no later than 
December 13. 
 
The meeting responds to the results of the 2024 Stock Assessment Update, which indicates the resource 
remains overfished but is not experiencing overfishing. Short-term projections estimate an increase in fishing 
mortality in 2025 due to the above average 2018 year-class entering the current recreational ocean slot limit 
combined with the lack of strong year-classes behind it. In this scenario, the probability of rebuilding by 2029 
is less than 50%. Under Addendum II to Amendment 7, the Board can change management measures 
through Board action, instead of developing an addendum, if the stock assessment indicates a less than 50% 
probability of the stock rebuilding by 2029. As a result, the Board will meet December 16th to consider 
changing 2025 management measures to reduce fishing mortality and increase the probability of rebuilding 
to at least 50%. 
 
Public Comment Guidelines 
The Commission anticipates a large volume of written public comments will be submitted for this meeting. In 
order to compile and provide the comments to the Board in a timely manner before the meeting, written 
comments may be submitted via email to comments@asmfc.org by 11:59 p.m. on Tuesday, December 10. 
Comments received after this date will not be included in the Board’s materials.  
 
Connecticut fishermen and members of the public can also email comments to DEEP Marine Fisheries 
directly at deep.marine.fisheries@ct.gov. 
 
Informational Webinar to Review Technical Report 
The Commission will host an Informational Webinar on Thursday, December 5 at 6 p.m. to review the 
management options developed by the Technical Committee and provide the public with sufficient background 
information to inform the development and submission of public comment by December 10. No public comments 
will be taken at this webinar; staff can address clarifying questions as time allows but public comments will not 
be taken.  
 
To register for the December 5 Informational Webinar, please go to 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3243414609517348697 (Webinar ID 263-766-419). 
 
If you are joining the webinar but will not be using voice over internet protocol, you can may also call in at +1 
(562) 247-8422, access code 195-793-780. A PIN will be provided to you after joining the webinar. For those 
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who will not be joining the webinar but would like to listen in to the audio portion only, press the # key when 
asked for a PIN. 
 
For more information, please contact Emilie Franke at efranke@asmfc.org.  

For further information, contact the DEEP Marine Fisheries Program by email at deep.marine.fisheries@ct.gov, 
by mail at P.O. Box 719, Old Lyme, CT 06371 or by telephone at 860.434.6043 between the hours of 8:30 AM 
and 4:30 PM, Monday through Friday. 

The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection is an Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity 
Employer that is committed to complying with the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act. If you are 
seeking a communication aid or service, have limited proficiency in English, wish to file an ADA or Title VI 
discrimination complaint, or require some other accommodation, including equipment to facilitate virtual 
participation, please contact us at 860-418-5910 or by email at deep.accommodations@ct.gov. Any person 
needing an accommodation for hearing impairment may call the State of Connecticut relay number - 711. In order 
to facilitate efforts to provide an accommodation, please request all accommodations as soon as possible following 
notice of any agency hearing, meeting, program or event. 
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